
CMS FORERUNNERS  

SOUTHEASTERNERS CHAPTER 
"The mission of this organization is fraternal, to represent the interests of all retirees; to expand and 

strengthen fellowship among its members; and to provide leadership, information, programs and social 
activities." 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 
 
The breakfast meeting was held on September 9, 2019.  Members in attendance: Harry 
Redford, Tony and Linda Homolka, Jim and Linda Thompson, David Harvey, Henry Hinojosa, 
Jim Kominek, Ken Pearsall,Jerry Ridner, Frank Lambert, Steven Marshall, Rick Kruek, Mike 
Costello, jim Abram, Eddie Weaver, Doug Petee, Bill Conner and Brian Watters. 

  

                                 Today the 50/50 was won by Bill Conner! 
 
The Treasure’s report shows $119.00, including today’s drawing earnings. This is after donating 
a gift card to the Forerunners annual golf outing. 
 
Harry reported that he had a wonderful time in Alaska and was one of the few visitors who got to 
see Mount Denali clearly. He heartily recommends the trip if you haven’t see this beautiful state. 
 
Linda reported a scam attempt that made it look like Vonda Belanger (Forerunners President) 
wanted her to purchase gift cards for the Forerunners to use for charity. It only took a few 
minutes and a message to Vonda for the scam to be understood but, at first, it seemed 
legitimate. Be careful of things like this! 
 
As always, there was some discussion regarding our healthcare insurances.  Some members 
commented that the dental insurance may not always be the best deal. If a person only has 
yearly or semiannual cleanings, that can be submitted for reimbursement and cost less than the 
annual premiums. Hmmmm. Of course everyone has to base decisions on their unique needs. 
You all should have received an informational packet in July with some explanation and 
answers to frequently asked questions. I sure don’t have answers to your healthcare questions 
but the experts should be able to help you. I tried to scan the back page here with some phone 
numbers. As you know, open enrollment runs from October15th-December 7th. 
 

 

President:   

Harry Redford                  Cell:  734-652-6635 

                                     hredford@charter.net 

Secretary/newsletter editor 
Linda Homolka  Cell    419-350-5428            
                                           lhomolka@bex.net 
Treasurer 

Tony Homolka                734.847.8846               

                                      Cell 419-340.1177 

 



 
 
 
 
 



Jerry Ridner brought several of his creations to share with us today. He is certainly a talented 
guy! 
 
 

        
 
 
 
                                                                             

                     
 
 
 
 
 

A watercolor 

from a photo 

taken by Mark 

Wallach, 

basement 

operator at 

J.R. Whiling. 

“Blue Railing Sunset”. This was painted 

from a photo taken by Jerry. 

A hard-hatted walking stick. 

The old mill in Dundee on the River Raisin. ↓ 



 
 
 
Just a few shots of the Whiting demo. This demo of unit 3 took about 3 seconds. Someday I will 
put a full story together! 
 

 

     

 

“Coastal Lighthouse” from 

the U.S. East Coast.  

Very nice work, Jerry! 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Our October meeting will be Monday the 7th. See you then! 
 
 
Submitted by Linda Homolka 



 
 
FORERUNNERS  Member Application 
 
 
Date __________________________  
 
Last Name ____________________________ First Name __________________________  
 
Spouse First Name _________________________ Spouse Retiree? ______________  
 
Street Address _____________________________________________________________  
 
City _________________________ State ___________________ Zip _____________  
 
Telephone Number __________________________ Date Retired ____________  
 
Headquarters Retired From: J.R . Whiting 

 
Forerunners Chapter _______South Easterners____________________ 
 
Email address _____________________________________________________________  
 
Alternate Street Address _____________________________________________________  
 
City _________________________ State ___________________ Zip _____________  
 
Telephone Number __________________________________  
 
Alternate address: Winter___ Summer _____ 
 
 Forerunners Dues $10/year plus any Chapter dues: Attached Yes _____ No _____  
 
Note: We are always searching for more efficient and timely methods of communicating with our 
members. Electronic communications are very helpful in this regard. Your e-mail address may 
be used to send information of interest to retirees by the Forerunners, for example, notification 
that the Retireeline has been posted on the retirees’ website, important issues concerning the 
company, etc. Your address, of course, will NOT be shared outside of the Forerunners office. 
 
 By giving us your e-mail address, you are agreeing to receive information from us via e-mail.  
 
Please complete and mail to:  
 
Consumers Energy Forerunners, 1945 Parnall Road P21-504, Jackson, MI 49201. If you have 
any questions, please call us at 517-788-1221. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


